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Cyanobacterial toxins in drinking-water – use of the parameter Total 
Microcystin to replace Microcystin-LR and adjusted guideline value for 
cyanobacterial toxins

Purpose 

1. This Information Letter provides interim guidance on the analytical requirements for microcystin-LR in
drinking-water and the adjusted guideline value for cyanobacterial toxins, until the Health Canada Guideline
for Drinking Water Quality regarding cyanobacterial toxins is revised and published.

Scope 

2. This letter relates to the drinking-water quality parameter microcystin-LR and the analytical and reporting 
requirements for waterworks systems regulated under the Environmental Protection and Enhancement Act 
(EPEA).

Background 

3. As requested by the Federal-Provincial-Territorial Committee on Drinking water (CDW), in April 2012, Health
Canada wrote to all members of the CDW to update the interpretation of the current Guideline for Canadian
Drinking Water Quality for cyanobacterial toxins. The intent of the current guideline is to be protective against
total microcystins. The letter, reproduced as Annex A, makes this interpretation very explicit. This Drinking
Water Information Letter provides notice of the updated interpretation from Health Canada until such time as
the guideline for cyanobacterial toxins is revised.

4. In June 2015, Health Canada wrote to members of the CDW to provide updated advice on the guideline
statement to be applied to total microcystins. This letter is reproduced as Annex B.

Detail 

5. Following Health Canada’s recommendation to continue to use the guideline value of 0.0015 mg/L (1.5 μg/L)
for microcystins as total microcystins, rather than the more restricted microcystin-LR, Alberta
Environment and Parks, when reviewing reports from drinking-water systems required under the terms and
conditions of their Approval or Code of Practice, will adopt this recommended approach from July 1, 2015 until
such time as the revised Guideline for Canadian Drinking Water Quality for cyanobacterial toxins is published
by Health Canada.

6. Attention is drawn to the statement in Health Canada’s letter of June 17, 2015:

“Because of the increased exposure of infants relative to body weight, as a precautionary approach during a
cyanobacterial bloom, or when microcystins are detected in finished water, drinking water authorities should
consider informing the public in the affected area [so] that an alternative suitable source of drinking water
(such as bottled water) should be used to reconstitute infant formula”

Where the drinking water system considers such actions necessary, Alberta Environment and Parks and 
Alberta Health Services should be consulted before any communication is issued.
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7. The intent of this update, of moving to “Total” microcystins, from the current guideline referencing
microcystin-LR only, is to be more protective of public health against microcystin toxins.

Enquiries 

8. Enquiries on this Drinking Water Information Letter should be addressed to the Drinking-Water Quality
Regulator, Dr. Donald Reid, at donald.reid@gov.ab.ca, or 780-644-8061.
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ANNEX A 
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ANNEX B 
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